MWH explains dam options, recommendation
By Daniel Carson, The News-Messenger

Fremont City Council members grilled MWH Constructors officials with questions about the Ballville Dam’s Class 1 dam status, costs associated with the dam’s removal or repair and voiced concerns about a proposed ice control structure Thursday, as the firm’s engineers appeared before council before its regular meeting.

Councilman Mike Koebel questioned whether the costs associated with maintaining an ice control structure would be as great, if not greater, than those applied toward dam repair and criticized the Ohio Department of Natural Resources for its advocacy of dam removal.

“This whole project is about ODNR’s dream for white bass and walleye to go to Tiffin,” Koebel said. “The ODNR are not friends of the people of Fremont.”

The city contracted with MWH Constructors to examine both repair and removal of the dam and give a recommendation to council members.

The engineering firm gave Fremont City Council a presentation that looked at its evaluations of the dam removal and repair options and how the company reached its recommendation of dam removal.

It cited an evaluation of the overall costs for both options, as well as project requirements, as the main reasons for choosing dam removal as a preferred alternative.

The MWH report estimated costs for removing the dam at about $11.5 million, as opposed to $26.8 million for repairing the structure.

Chuck Kahler, a MWH engineer, said that recommendation was solely based on project costs for both options. The MWH evaluation of both options did not involve an independent engineering review of information taken from previous dam reports and studies done by Stantec, Arcadis or state agencies.

If the city repaired the dam, Kahler said, estimated operation and maintenance costs for the dam would be about $7,000 the first year after completion of a repair project.

In the years after any dam repair project was completed, the costs would grow steadily for annual maintenance costs and equipment replacement, Kahler said, with estimates extending out 50 years in the MWH report.

Councilwoman Angie Ruiz asked Kahler what condition the dam was in.

“The core of the dam appears to be in decent shape,” Kahler said.

Koebel and Councilman Joe Michles asked what the costs would be for maintaining and repairing an ice control structure within the same timeframe and whether MWH had ever designed one of the structures.

Michles asked what would happen if the ice control structure failed and the city’s flood wall is damaged, in terms of the city’s liability and potential costs.

Koebel told Kahler he was almost positive that MWH was asked to look at sediment buildup behind the dam and look closer at some of the previous reports done on the dam.

Mayor Jim Ellis said to Michles and Koebel that it was not in the scope of MWH’s contract to look behind the dam at sediment buildup or do independent engineering analysis and review of the project.

“You approved the contract with the scope in it,” Ellis said.

After the meeting, Kahler said if the firm was contracted to do an in-depth engineering analysis of both removal and repair options, it would probably take between four and six months for completion.

